State olgaho .
DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES -

Western Region, 2735 Airport Way, Boise, Idaho 83705-5082 - (208) 334-2190
FAX (208) 334-2348

CECIL D. ANDRUS
GOVERNOR

R. KEITH HIGGINSON
DIRECTOR

October 20, 1994

Mr. James Spencer

Idaho Region Engineer, Boise Cascade
Timber and Wood Products Group

P.O. Box 217

Emmett, ID 83617

RE: Measuring Device on Diversion from Payette River
Dear Mr. Spencer:

Thank you for attending the meeting here today with other
waterusers on the Smith Ditch. I believe that we all learned
more about Smith Ditch operations via the discussions.

The purpose of this letter is to advise Boise Cascade that it
appears a measuring device will be needed in the ditch just
downstream from the first return flow point to the river, above the
point where Boise Cascade diverts from the ditch for plant use.
This is the location where Water District 65 is charging for flows
this year and in future years, and our 1994 technique of conducting
periodic flow measurements using a current meter is expensive and
not conducive to a multi-year operation.

As I mentioned, Water District 65 is presently offering to pay up
to 50% of the measuring device installation cost. While there has
been no Department of Water Resources Order requiring the
installation of measuring devices, we seem to be moving in that
direction on a statewide basis. If such an order is issued it will
be unlikely that matching funding will be available to satisfy all
resulting demands.

Again, thank you for your cooperation in this matter. Please
advise Mr. Luke of our State Office at 327-7864 if you desire
assistance in siting or selecting a measuring device.

Sincerely,

— em&

David R. Tuthill, Jr., P.E.
Manager, Western Regional Office

cc: Tim Luke, Bob Sutter, IDWR
Helen Bivins, Watermaster




g"‘:""” D}w Ngd\;-] ,
Nae |
TENY STEM L oLk

BOB SMT TER_

& K /77//

////W

%/M

AT o

®
ro/2o /77

lSents g

Volse ZAAS
IDWR.

Ty TH Py IC

Y
S DA

e YT T it
 Boise Oz scode
L Owr_

LWl




(g o(;« C‘i—»cg_'fl Ie9le

S g f‘t\ e e et it 1ot som e e 4 oeveie o et % ri i ran ot e o eee ]

_ . S-vn Iﬁ‘ .

_/q 35 B u“""w’v e
i Hdd/) 1@[\/«/ /\“Aéa( M Ulpgi/“,w zad.

6015.(_ QA’S_CML "\/I” ﬂ/ ‘540/415 CaS*f//bf (z" /‘44/ -

77*7 e fee f“‘i%“” —

— R




,,———‘

wp 65—
State offjlaho | ®
DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES :

Western Region, 2735 Airport Way, Boise, Idaho 83705-5082 - (208) 334-2190
FAX (208) 334-2348

CECIL D. ANDRUS
GOVERNOR

R. KEITH HIGGINSON
DIRECTOR

October 28, 1994

Mr. Jim Baggs

Idaho Power Company
P.O. Box 70

Boise, ID 83702

RE: Request for Power Usage Information
Dear Jim:

Our office is again assisting the Payette River Water District with
computerizing their water delivery records. One aspect of this
project is to determine the impacts of small irrigation pumping
operations. These operations, which typically irrigate from one to
a hundred acres, have little impact individually but when combined
are likely significant.

As with last year, it would be expensive to measure and monitor
each pumping plant so we are investigating methods of simulating

their pumping operations in our computerized system. The 1993
information that your organization supplied was helpful in
preparing this simulation. The purpose of this 1letter is to

request the assistance of your office again this year in compiling
these data.

We are planning to apply this technique to the billing system for
the 1994 water year, so it would be very beneficial if we could
obtain this information (for April through August or September)
within the next two weeks. Thanks for your assistance, and please
feel free to call me at 334-2190 if you desire additional
information about this project.

Sincefely,

=

David R. Tuthill, Jr., P.E.
Manager, Western Regional Office

cc: Bob Sutter
Helen Bivins




